BGM Item 3B:

Board of General Ministries Reports: ABCUSA/OGS and Associated Ministry Organizations

Board of General Ministries Reports: ABCUSA-Office of the General Secretary and Associated Ministry Organizations

TREASURER'S OFFICE:

Highlights of Treasurer's Office, Accounting, American Baptist Churches Information Systems, OTCP, Associated Ministry Organizations (AMOs) – November 2020 – June 2021

ABCUSA:

- Preparing proposed 2022 Budget
- Finalized 2020 Audit
- Annual insurance reviews/renewals
- Prepared and presented Analyses and Financial Statements to BGM/ABCUSA Finance Committees, BGM and BGM EC; staffed meetings
- Oversaw work of legal counsel in several areas including six recent lawsuits
- Preparing for 2021 virtual Biennial Mission Summit
- Personnel supervision for Accounting, ABCIS and Building
- Secured \$744,000 additional funding from the second Payroll Protection Program for ABCUSA.
- Working on applications for forgiveness of \$620,000 loan secured \$620,000 from the Payroll Protection Program for ABCUSA
- ABCIS ABCIS staff have been working diligently on migrating its data into a new system called NetSuite (New ABCIS). This move is meaningful, for it brings together ABCIS and MIP Accounting software into one application, creating a seamless and more efficient environment. Due to NetSuite's robust features and flexibility, we may now expand the New ABCIS to include features we have always wanted.

• Office of Travel & Conference Planning

May 2021 appeared to have been the turning point for the Hospitality Industry. Many capacity restrictions are being lifted, mask wearing indoor/outdoor is being evaluated, most airlines are booking their middle seats, employees are returning to work from being furloughed. The trend in the Hospitality Industry is to continue to create a safe environment on transportation and in hotels. It has become critical to personalize services based on the needs of the traveler. The Hospitality Industry may experience hybrid meetings, virtual meetings and social distancing in meeting rooms for quite some time.

Meeting cancellations, which were a major part of the work done in OTCP during 2020 and first Quarter of 2021, have now moved to re-bookings for 2022 and 2023. Most hotels have been willing to work with OTCP and move meetings without penalty. Relationships within the Hospitality Industry have been most important during this time. OTCP continues to provide meeting planning assistance for the Office of the General Secretary and its Partners.

REGIONS:

- Conferred with Regions and churches on financial and administrative issues
- Ongoing Receiving Units (collecting agency) responsibilities for 13 regions
- Providing Accounting Services for Philadelphia Baptist Association and Cleveland Baptist Association
- Working on applications for forgiveness of \$32,370 loan secured from the Payroll Protection Program for PBA.

ASSOCIATED MINISTRY ORGANIZATIONS (AMOs):

(AB Historical Society, AB Women's Ministries)

Preparing for 2020 Audits

- Accounting functions, ongoing consultations, insurance reviews, renewals, re: financial and operational matters
- Working on applications for forgiveness of loans in the amounts of \$58,295 and \$66,547 for ABWM and ABHS respectively from the Payroll Protection Program.

588 ASSOCIATES:

- Prepared 2020 Audits.
- Dissolved 588 Associates. Mortgage on Mission Center property was paid in full, and note canceled. (Sold Mission Center Building in March 2020.)
- -- Alan Musoke, Associate General Secretary for Finance/CFO/Treasurer



ABCUSA BOARD OF GENERAL MINISTRIES, JUNE 3-4, 2021

Report of the Associate General Secretary for Mission Resource Development Rev. Dr. Marie Onwubuariri | marie.onwubuariri@abc-usa.org x2318 MRD Team: Tina Kiernan, Bridget Lipin, Evon Moody | Rebecca Driscoll, Stacy Emerson

An Introduction

After serving six-and-a-half years as Regional Executive Minister of ABC Wisconsin, my family and I were excited to make the move to Pennsylvania and to join the ABCUSA staff team. It is a new adventure for my family, and for me, it is a very welcomed move closer to home, having grown up in New York. We gradually made the move throughout the month of December, and finally arrived just after Christmas. We are living in King of Prussia, not far from the offices. I officially began my position as Associate General Secretary for Mission Resource Development on January 1. My husband, Franklin, works in the Upper Merion Area School District, where my two children—Anaya, 13 and Sol 10—attend school. I am grateful for those in the ABC family who have intentionally reached out to help orient us to the area and help me settle into the office and ABCUSA team.

Mission Resource Development: January - May 2021

I understand the role of AGSMRD, ABCUSA as primarily overseeing two areas of the work:

- Public Relations: align who we say we are and hope to be with what we present of ourselves in person, images, verbiage, actions, and interactions. This includes internal and external narrative(s) of ABCUSA/OGS, with intentional consideration of and for the entire ABC family. The lens is primarily communications and marketing, while also bringing my gifts of systems and process assessment, development, and integrity.
- Development: create and sustain a climate, environment, and practice of joyful and increased giving to the American Baptist family and the Office of the General Secretary. United Mission, donor relations, targeted fundraising, stewardship education, and creative resourcing are subcategories.
- A PowerPoint presentation overviewing my current understanding of this role was given to the BGM Executive Committee, March 11, 2021; handouts available upon request.

<u>Public Relations/Communications/Marketing:</u> During our Dir. of Communications Bridget Lipin's leave April-July 2021, Rebecca Driscoll is contracted to provide approximately 10-12 hours per week to assist with the monthly newsletter, new releases, and some website and social media posts. My activities include:

- a. Biennial Mission Summit promotions (preview event; promotional videos, social media and website posts, and working with NEC communications departments).
- b. Creating/posting news releases as required and launching an American Baptist New Service review project.
- Making website updates (improving navigation, creating webpages and content, such as the CCUIR, Baptist-Muslim Dialogue, and OTABL pages) and increasing social media presence.
- d. Helping to frame discussions about identity and narrative with the BGM ABC Identity Action Group.
- e. Beginning to create a comprehensive Public Relations-Communication-Marketing style guide.
- f. Coordinating the "story-telling" of the ministries of the BGM and OGS via the OGS Virtual Exhibit Booth at the Biennial Mission Summit.

<u>Development</u>: Early in the year, I introduced myself to our donor base via the annual thank you letter for 2020 giving. I sketched out a yearlong donor communications plan and an assessment plan for current development practices with Evon Moody. I have taken lead in sponsor and exhibitor communications and recruitment for the Biennial Mission Summit. As of the writing of this report we have 8 sponsors (not including the NEC event partners) and an additional 12 paid exhibitors; I plan to do a lead-up push for boosters (minimum contribution of \$100). I have also facilitated a Cooperative Stewardship webinar through the Generosity Project and led a United Mission-focused webinar for ABC New Jersey.

<u>Misc.</u>: I am now serving as Staff Liaison to the Anti-Racism Task Force. I have maintained involvement in programming with some ABC partners (MMBB, ABHMS) and have begun to accept invitations for local church preaching and other events (i.e. ABWM, Ministers Council). I am hopeful that continuing and strengthening the many relationships built with various ABC circles will only enhance my work as the AGSMRD.

American Baptist Women In Ministry (ABWIM) And Transition Ministries

ABWIM

Vision: ABWIM seeks the full partnership of men and women in ministry in which both women and men are able to fully utilize their God-given gifts and fully live out their God-given call.

Celebrating Ministering Women: Radical. Redeemed. Ready.

Last year was to have been the conference celebrating the first all invitational gathering of women in ministry at Green Lake Conference Center (1980), out of which the Women in Ministry Project was birthed. Due to COVID-19, the conference had to be postponed. As we move forward, we will be able to not only celebrate the watershed event of the 1980 WIM conference, but also the 40th Anniversary of the official launch of the WIM Project, which began June 1982 when Rev. Margaret Cowden began as the first WIM Project Director. The new dates are **June 15-18, 2022**

The ABWIM Advisory Team is now serving as the Planning Team with co-chairs, Rev. Soozi Whitten Ford and Rev. Dr. Tom Wiles. We are excited about the key leaders who are confirmed for 2022: Rev. Dr. Jamie Clark-Soles, Rev. Dr. Trinette McCray, Rev. Dr. Zina Jacques, Rev. Adalia Gutierrez Lee, MD, and Rev. Lauren Ng. Of particular note is that International Ministries and American Baptist Home Mission Societies will be represented In addition, Rev. Dr. Marie Onwubuariri (OGS) will be serving in the special role of Poet Laureate and Rev. Dr. Priscilla Eppinger, Executive Director of the American Baptist Historical Society, has been named as Conference Historian. As part of that role and in partnership with the conference, two issues of the American Baptist Quarterly, which had been planned in conjunction with the now postponed conference have been released, one focused on Lay Women and Missions and the other on the Women in Professional Ministry roles. Both issues are currently available from the Historical Society.

We have much to celebrate in ABCUSA's courageous commitment to and legacy of women leaders. Especially notable, is that this year is the 100th Anniversary of **Helen Barret Montgomery** having served as the first woman President of the Northern Baptist Convention (1921), or for that matter of *any* Protestant denomination.

Celebrating Ministering Women: *celebrating* the long legacy of women leaders, their myriad journeys into ministry and their many ways of ministering as well as celebrating the 40th Anniversary of the Women in Ministry Project, which eventually became ABWIM.

Radical: ABCUSA has carried out a radical witness and radical witness is still needed.

Redeemed: When all God's gifts in all God's people are fully accessed, embraced and utilized, churches flourish and our world is transformed. We are all **Redeemed!**

READY! We are READY. Are you? Mark your calendars now for June 15-18, 2022!

Transition Ministries ABCUSA

The goal of Transition Ministries ABCUSA is to partner with regions in resourcing churches during times of transition in a way which enhances their ministry and empowers them to journey into the future as vibrant missional congregations.

Our mission is to provide intentional interim ministers who are adept and experienced in leading churches through transitions. These interim pastors guide the congregation on a journey that involves celebrating their history, clarifying their identity, articulating their mission, and moving into a fruitful future.

Training – Training had been temporarily discontinued due to the loss of Rev. Dr. Larry Swain as well as to complications related to COVID-19. However, we have named a new training coordinator, Rev. Dr. William Tatum. We hope to be able to offer intentional interim ministry training once again depending on circumstances related to COVID-19.

During COVID-19, Transition Ministries has faced many challenges from church budgets, which have been severely impacted forcing interims to conclude assignments sooner than expected, to stalled search processes extending the interim period. In the meantime, interims have navigated through the challenges of remote worship, social distancing and quarantining, which at times has kept them separated from their own families. Each situation has had its unique challenges. Through it all we have navigated with hope and faith for the future!

Especially in these extraordinary times, resources that strengthen our partnerships across our ABC regions are needed. **Transition Ministries** serves as the hands and feet of Christ, connecting with regions and congregations in ways that move mission and ministry forward.

American Baptist Spiritual Direction and Formation

Given the unprecedented times in which we are living, we are re-igniting an initiative that was begun about ten years ago as part of the Transformed by the Spirit movement. This initiative will be a way for those who are involved in the ministry of spiritual direction to resource, connect and network with each other as well as to invite people into practices that ground us in God, strengthen our interconnectedness, undergird our life together and deepen our faith. As part of this, a Spiritual Direction Team has been formed: Rev. Betty Wright-Riggins, Rev. Judy Fackenthal, Rev. Brad Berglund. I serve as staff liason. All are certified spiritual directors. As part of this, we are renewing and refreshing a website that will include resources for those seeking to deepen spiritual practices as well as for certified Spiritual Directors to connect: www.abspiritualformation.com.

In all of these ministry areas —ABWIM, Transition Ministries, and the Spiritual Direction and Formation—I am thankful for the wisdom, grace, guidance and support of Interim General Secretary Jeff Woods, the ABCUSA Leadership Team, the ABWIM Advisory Team and the Board of General Ministries—without whom none of this could happen. Thank-you!

Rev. Dr. Patricia P. Hernandez, AGS ABWIM & Transition Ministries ABCUSA

Report to the Board of General Ministries, June 2021 Submitted by Tina M. Kiernan, Biennial Mission Summit Program Coordinator

Biennial Mission Summit - An Online Experience

As of the writing of this report, there are 325 Delegates, and 213 Participants registered for the event. This includes 22 BGM Directors. If you have not registered, I encourage you to use this link to begin registration as a BGM Delegate.

Since signing Cvent contract in December for the Attendee Hub, there have been several updates made which allows more information to be shared by exhibitors, and features additional ways for attendees to interact.

Marie Onwubuariri is promoting the event through all available marketing channels. She continues to recruit exhibitors and field any questions they have about the platform. We created step-by-step instructions and a companion tutorial video to help explain the exhibit page set up process. Additionally, Marie has secured The American Baptist Extension Corporation as the Attendee Experience Box sponsor, and the Regional Executive Ministers Council as the Thursday Communion Service sponsor.

Exhibitors are encouraged to schedule events and activities within their virtual booth meeting room and share that information with me through a Google form. This information will be collected and compiled into a Detailed Schedule which will be shared with all registered attendees prior to the launch of the Attendee Hub. A shortened version of the Program Book will be available.

Sharese Shedrick, meeting registrar, has been fielding question about registration, working to create numerous reports, and is importing exhibit information as organizations register. We have also been creating a game on the Hub which will encourage attendees to interact and navigate through the platform.

Jeremy Fackenthal has been meeting regular with the Liturgical Team to finalize details for the Worship services. They have been intentional to include many different persons from around the country while planning three unique services focusing on the subthemes: Thursday – Imagine Unity; Friday – Imagine Healing; and Saturday – Imagine Hope. Jeremy and I have been in touch regularly with the partner organizations, speakers and workshop leaders to continue to prepare for each of the sessions and to ensure everything is in place and adequate tech support is planned.

The Attendee Hub will open on Monday, June 21, 2021 at 9:00 am EDT. When each registered attendee logs into the Hub, their personal agenda of sessions selected during registration will appear providing easy access to the daily activities. When attendees schedule appointments with exhibitors, staff or other attendees, these appear on their agenda as well. If an attendee has not selected a session or would ike to attend a different session, they have the option to participate in any session provided there are "seats" available. A collaborative session utilizing a standard Zoom meeting room has a capacity limit of 500 persons. Our main live sessions will run through a streaming software which does not have a capacity limit. These include the Welcome Session, Business Session, International Ministries and American Baptst Home Mission Societies reports, and each of the three evening Worship sessions.

I continue to source videos for the on-demand library. Although several youth leaders indicated they would be able to provide recordings featuring youth prayer and praise, only one congregation has provided videos so far.

I am certain that all those who attend the 2021 Biennial Mission Summit will have a great experience. The technology, amount of quality programming available, and ability to interact with exhibitors, ABC staff, and other attendees ensures this will be an event to remember.

Report to the Board of General Ministries ABCUSA From Judith Christiansen, HR Consultant

June 2021

Dear Friends:

Since January, 2020, I have been consulting with the Office of the General Secretary on a variety of Human Resource issues.

With the pandemic and subsequent shutdown, much of my work has been centered on CoVID safety protocols, work from home agreements and, happily, return to work protocols. As of this May, staff is now reporting to the OGS at least one day a week and working remotely when not in the office.

While we have not been able to gather as staff, Zoom has kept us connected. In March 2021, own President Karen Posiadly provided us with Diversity training and in May, I did a training on workplace harassment. In the future, we will continue discussions about the importance of valuing all staff members and the variety of gifts that they bring to the office.

Before the Pandemic, I planned to be in the office 2-3 days each month and to work approximately 25 hours per month electronically. Since March 2020, all of the work has been virtual. I am hopeful that we will all soon be able to all gather in person and work together.

Blessings – Judith Christiansen H.R. Consultant



American Baptist Women's Ministries (ABWM) Update for the General Board of OGS

1075 First Ave STE C-210 King of Prussia, PA 1940 Ph: (610) 768-2288 www.abwomensministries.or info@abwomensministries.or

Annually, ABWM's executive committee and national staff begin the year with 60 days of prayer and fasting; it was a great way to start the year as 2020 was a year of the unexpected; a pandemic that was devastating to many and still lingers in 2021. Our country in crisis, with civil and uncivil unrest, and yet in the midst of the worst environments, ABWM's sisterhood sustained its core values and our deeper commitment to our ministries. Using social media and platforms like ZOOM for prayer calls, virtual webinars, and workshops kept us connected. In 2020, ABWM provided new Bible studies, over 22 free webinars that addressed wellness, addiction, college access issues, resources for chaplains, COVID-19 resilience, and so much more. We hosted a domestic violence workshop in response to rising cases due to the pandemic. Our fellowship included a tea party, 69th birthday celebration, 2-day girls camp, and a Christmas hangout for girls. Building Bridges and Gateways for Girls' Futures (BBGGF) continues to reshape AB GIRLS. The National Leadership Team of AB GIRLS (NLT) has enthusiastically spoken at ABWM national and regional events and contributed to the ABC-USA Lenten series and pre-biennial worship service. Our Building Beloved Ministry continues to deepen cross-cultural competency and relationships within our sisterhood.

In 2021 our Young Adult Women's Ministries Leadership Team (YAWMAT) hosted a Soothe Your Soul Series. In March, Iron Sharpens Iron Table Talks celebrated Women's History Month. ABWM partnered with Safe Haven for a 2-day domestic violence education workshop. Church leaders and clergy were educated and certified to respond to victims and survivors of domestic violence. Participants earned CEU.

MATTER OF CONCERN:

ABWM has optimistically waited for this board to discern and address a pending request for ABWM staff to attend all World Relief Mission Committee Meetings. The existing ABC-USA Bylaws and Standing Rules do not extend this opportunity to ABWM. One member of ABWM's board is allowed to serve on the committee. However, ABWM staff are not allowed to attend. This matter was initially discussed within the scope of an NEC meeting in 2019, wherein the relevance and importance of staff presence was discussed. It was also raised to the attention of this board in 2019. ABHMS, IM, and OGS are represented by two board members and staff members at every meeting. We hope the hoard will decide that equity and inclusion would benefit the committee's work thereby continuing to include an ABWM board member on the board as well as enabling ABWM staff to participate in the meetings. Please let me know if you have questions.

2021 Ministry Events: Women and Girls' Weekend (6/11-12/2021), 70th birthday celebration (9/19/2021), Shalom Retreat (10/8-10/2021), and Fall Webinar Series, *Let the Walls Fall Down.* www.abwomensministries.org for more information.

Submitted by Rev. Dr. Gina Jacobs-Strain, Executive Director



As a volunteer men's ministry of service to others, ABMen USA saw most of our regularly scheduled events for 2020 postponed or canceled due to closures or recommendations of COVID safety protocols. Annual work party events at Bacone College, Greenlake Conference Center and Crow Community Baptist Church in Crow Agency, MT were all postponed as a result of the virus. As with others, most of the Region men's camps and annual meetings were postponed as well.

COVID 19 however did not stop the need for assistance from our Disaster Relief ministries which responded to numerous requests for support:

- 2020 represented the completion of ABMen USA's 3-year commitment to the Rebuild Restore Renew
 mission in Puerto Rico following the devastation caused by Hurricane Maria in September 2017. ABMen
 National Disaster Relief Coordinator Jack Cobb coordinated one final trip leading a group of 13 from
 Illinois, West Virginia, Kansas and Nebraska 2/23-3/3, 2020. Although other trips were originally
 contemplated, the COVID pandemic ended any chance of further responses.
- During the three year mission, ABMen teams composed of 91 individual volunteers made 121 trips of one
 to three weeks. They volunteered more than 850 volunteer days while working at 21 sites. In addition to
 working on homes, they performed repairs at Segunda Baptiste Inglesia in Cidra, Iglesia Bautista de
 Quebrada, Bautista Mision De Arroyo; Mamey Baptist Church; El Salvador Baptist English, Yabucoa;
 Baptist Church of Los Angles Calle Cosmos; Ruth Maldonado Retreat Center, Retreat Center at Las Cruces;
 CORMA, Christian Center in Caguas; Seminary Evangelico De Puerto Rico; and Genesaret Retreat Center,
 church camp near Canovanas.
- Our Shower Trailer Ministry consists of 2 trailers, one based in West Virginia and one in Kansas. The WV trailer (#1) was setup to support the homeless community in Wheeling, WV on March 26, 2020 following the arrival of the pandemic and remained serving that community thru April 2021. This will now be readied and deployed to Huntington, WV July 10-17 to support a area mission project at that time.
- Our Kansas based shower trailer (#2) was moved to Lake Charles, LA in September 2020 following
 Hurricane Laura. Chainsaw teams from Illinois and Kansas provided 224 man-hours of work for 20 area
 families. The 1460 mile round trip required an additional 170 combined man-hours of travel time to and
 from. The team were provided quarters by the Greater Saint Mary Missionary Baptist Church in Lake
 Charles, LA.
- A second team from West Virginia traveled back to the Lake Charles area in October 2020 following
 Hurricane Delta providing 400 man-hours of work for 19 area families. This was followed by a second team
 in November 2020 from Illinois providing an additional 104 man-hours of work for 15 additional sites. This
 trip also required 96 man-hours of additional traveltime.
- The Kansas based shower trailer will be deployed May 2021 to Crow Agency, MT for our June 2021 Mission Work Party. Following that mission, the trailer will be relocated to Elkhorn, NE for another mission project beginning July 14, 2021 and locally supported by ABC USA Pastor Carl Ratliff.
- ABMen will gather at Crow Community Baptist Church in Crow Agency, MT this June 1-30, 2021 to assist
 in delayed repairs to the church parsonage. Although formally postponed last summer, some work by First
 Baptist Church of Billings, MT has taken place already as precautions have permitted. This project is being
 coordinated by former ABMen USA President and current District Rep Cody Pollington.
- ABMen USA participated in the collective COVID Recovery Renewing Hope and Service National Emergency Roundtable virtual discussions throughout 2020.

As anticipated last spring, the past year of unknowns and lockdowns resulted in many related delays and postponements of the 2020 ministries of ABMen USA. But as many church members look forward to a return to in person worship opportunities so too does the Executive Committee of our National Men's Ministries. In addition to the above report we are also in discussions of possible 2021 projects at Bacone College and Green Lake. Throughout ABMen leadership has worked to encourage and engage men to stay effectively connected and conduct worship services, men's meetings, Bible study, etc., through an unprecedented number of technological tools at our disposal. Focusing on local Regions, Pastors and to ensure that their men's fellowship continues to serve their church needs in old and new ways.

Finally, we wish to offer our appreciation to everyone who took the time to offer prayers and condolences following the October 2020 passing of ABMen USA past President and Executive Director, our dear brother Kenna "Lucky" Ray.

Striving to be the hands and feet of Jesus,

Bob Slechta Executive Director American Baptist Men USA



Kachin American Baptist Association

American Jinghpaw Wunpawng Hkalup Ninghtan Hpung 3264 Townsend Blvd., Jacksonville, FL 32277; (904) 442-5522

May 13, 2021

To,

Rev. Dr. C. Jeff Woods

Acting General Secretary of ABCUSA

Re: Submitting A Report of Kachin American Baptist Association (KABA).

Greetings on behalf of the Executive Board of KABA! By grace, KABA accomplished the following ministries during the pandemic.

- (1) KABA hosted the virtual prayer service for Myanmar on March 26, 2021. And we also joined the virtual prayer services hosted by the ABHMS and International Ministries of ABCUSA.
- (2) KABA also had an opportunity to participate in the activities and meetings hosted by ABHMS, ABCUSA IM, and BRC together with our fellows Myanmar Ethnic Baptist churches leaders.
- (3) Financial supported to the Zaiwa Bible Translation Project led by Kachin Baptist Convention in Myanmar since 2018. We, KABA, provided 3.6 million Myanmar currency every year for the housing fee.
- (4) We supported \$30,000 to the CDM in Kachin State, Myanmar.
- (5) KABA founded Foundations Ola Hanson Bible Institute (F-OHBI) with 12 faculties in 2019. One of the certificate program affiliations with Central Baptist Theological Seminary, Shawnee, Kansas, offers a certificate program in ministry studies. Level One is completed with 36 students, and 30 students are joining to achieve Level Two, and this level will be completed soon. F-OHBI will hold her first graduation ceremony on July 4 in 2021, at Dallas Fort Worth Kachin Baptist Church. Dr. Robert Johnson, the Provost, and Dean of CBTS will join us and charge the graduates. F-OHBI will open its Diploma program in 2022.
- (6) We also joined some activities and meetings of the Alliance of Asian American Baptist Churches.
- (7) Our member church, Dallas Fort Worth Kachin Baptist Church (DFWKBC), bought their church and property during the pandemic. The church consecration service will be held on the coming July 3, 2021. DFWKBC also a member church of the ABC-NE Region. Dr. Stoops, Executive Minister of ABC-NE, will join us and will speak at this service.

In Christ,

Rev. Tu Lum Lamung
Executive Minister of ABA

President: Rev. Dr. Yawba Lasaw, Telephone: (626) 705-2874, Email: ybusa85@gmail.com
Vice President: Rev. Dr. La Seng Labya, Telephone: (214) 228-4125, Email: lasenglabya@msn.com
Executive Minister: Rev. Tu Lum Lamung, Telephone: (904) 612-1054, Email: lamung23@gmail.com
Associate Executive Minister: Rev. Dr. Zau Sam Lahtaw, Telephone: (909) 568-8503, Email: ahgusam@gmail.com





CHIN BAPTIST CHURCHES USA 7216 US 31 South Indianapolis, IN 46227

Executive Officers:

Rev. Dr. Thawngling Mualhlun (President)

Rev. Dr. Rollin Van Bik (Vice-President)

Rev. Dr. Thlaawr Bawihrin (General Secretary)

Rev. Zammang Mualcin (Asst. General Secretary)

Mr. Siang Dun (Financial Secretary)

Rev. Hlei Sung (Asst. Financial Secretary)

Established 2004

- ** Number of member churches: 116, Population 32,500. Pastors 140
- ** Main mission during 2020: Raised \$ 235,000 fund to help Internally Displaced People in Paletwa (Burma).
- ** Sponsor 103 missionaries
- ** Sponsor 78 High School Students, 51 College Students
- ** Built 27 Churches in Burma
- ** Mission for 2021: to help in Civil Disobedience Movement in Myanmar. Have raised and sent fund \$ 1 million.

Contact Person:

Thlaawr Bawihrin, General Secretary

tbawihrin@cbcusa.org Phone: 317-402-7233

Website: cbcusa.org